
From: Freedom of Information Requests  
Sent: 23 April 2025 15:12 
To:  
Subject: FOI Response 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request dated 27 March 2025 for information about 
misogyny-related behaviour and sexual harassment in schools. Please find below City of 
Doncaster Council’s responses to the questions you have raised.  
 
Request 
1. Misogyny-Related School Exclusions 

 The number of pupils excluded (both temporary and permanent exclusions) due to 
misogynistic, sexist, or harassment-related behaviour for each of the past six academic 
years (2018/19 to 2024/25). 

 A breakdown by school year, gender of excluded pupils, and type of incident where 
available. 

2. Andrew Tate-linked Disruptions in Schools 
 Any reports received from schools about incidents where students referenced Andrew 

Tate in a way that led to classroom disruption, safeguarding concerns, or disciplinary 
action (2022–present). 

 Any internal guidance, correspondence, or advice issued to schools regarding Andrew 
Tate’s influence on pupils. 

3. Teacher Training on Tackling Misogyny 
 Any training programmes, guidance, or policies introduced by the local authority to help 

teachers address misogyny, online radicalisation, or incel ideology among students. 
 The number of teachers or schools that have received such training since 2020. 

4. Reports of Sexual Harassment in Schools 
 The number of sexual harassment reports (both pupil-on-pupil and staff-on-pupil) made 

to schools in each of the past five academic years. 
 A breakdown of the type of incident reported (e.g., verbal harassment, physical 

harassment, online harassment). 
 The number of cases that resulted in disciplinary action or referral to external agencies. 

 
Response 
This information is not held by City of Doncaster Council.  This request should be redirected to 
individual schools.  
 
I hope that this information is useful to you. 
 
The City of Doncaster Council estimates that it has cost £49 to respond to this request for 
information. 
 
Reviewing any decisions made: 
 
If you are not happy with this reply you can ask us to review our response. To do this write to us 
within 40 working days of receiving your response at the address below or 
email FOIAppeals@doncaster.gov.uk  
  

mailto:FOIAppeals@doncaster.gov.uk


If you do not agree with the review decision you can apply to the Information Commissioner’s 
Office (ICO) for a decision about our compliance or otherwise with the Freedom of Information 
legislation. Contact details for the ICO are: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, 
Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. www.ico.org.uk Telephone 0303 123 1113.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
Ellen Dook 
Information Governance Officer 
Corporate Resources 
City of Doncaster Council 
 
Address  Civic Office, Waterdale, Doncaster, DN1 3BU 
Website   www.doncaster.gov.uk 

http://www.ico.org.uk/
http://www.doncaster.gov.uk/

